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WHAT WE HOPE TO ACCOMPLISH DURING YOUR ORIENTATION:
Volunteering Serves the Community.
It Should Also Serve YOU.
Let’s Make This Your Best Volunteering Experience Yet.
Work with your schedule, interests and skills to design a fulfilling and rewarding volunteer experience for you!
Review Policies and Safety Procedures, Answer Any Questions You May Have
Inspire You with Stories of Successful Volunteers

Express Gratitude in Your Initiative to Volunteer.
Get You Excited About the Work of the Shelter, Its Missions and Programs
Introduce You to the Merits of Volunteering and Volunteer Opportunities
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Dear Shelter Friends,
First-off we would like to thank you for your interest in volunteering at the Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter, we know your time is valuable and we appreciate your investment in us whether it is a few hours a year or much more frequently. You are a crucial part in helping us to achieve our mission: to end homelessness one person, one child, one family at a time. It is truly an exciting place to be; a place where you have the ability to make a difference that can affect people for the rest of their lives.

At the Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter, we strive to help individuals who are experiencing homelessness find housing and develop stability, through a variety of programs we offer.  These programs are essential to the success of our guests when they leave the shelter, but we could not do any of this without the dedication of our volunteers. Our limited staff means that we rely heavily on volunteers to keep the daily activities and events of the shelter running smoothly, which helps staff to focus on providing the best and fastest services to our guests, and to our residents in the Youth Empowerment Supports (YES) program.  
Volunteers come as organizations, families, school friends, or individuals of all ages and there are many ways that you can make a difference in the life of guests who come to the shelter. The opportunities available for volunteers are limitless. Our volunteers come from a variety of backgrounds, and you each have your own personal motivations for volunteering, unique personalities and skills. As a volunteer at the shelter we invite you to just be yourself, as your uniqueness is what can be valuable to us. 
Our volunteers help in many ways, from answering phones, directing calls, tutoring and playing with guest children, sorting donations, running the food pantry and so much more.
For those who choose not to work directly with the guests, other volunteer jobs are available. We also need people interested in landscaping and lawn maintenance, maintaining collection banks, doing maintenance and cleaning on the building, helping with committees, fundraising and participating in other one-time special projects that arise during the year.
Whether you contribute an hour a year or an hour a day, we hope you will join our group of volunteers. It is fun and rewarding!
·  Those interested in becoming volunteers must attend an orientation session to learn about the various opportunities available to Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter volunteers, followed by a tour of the shelter. Immediately following the orientation and tour, there will be in-shelter training for volunteers who want to work hands-on with guests. It is also recommended that new in-shelter volunteers continue to work with mentors (Staff and other volunteers).
·  The key to success and personal fulfillment with working in-shelter is committing time each week when possible to learn the various things that it takes to keep the guests safe and comfortable. There is nothing like the special bonds that form between shelter guests and the volunteers that nurture them.
· [image: C:\Users\danaeshurn\Desktop\Mid-Maine-Homeless-Shelter.jpg] We recommend shelter volunteers that are under 18 years of age volunteer with their parent or legal guardian, who shall also be a shelter volunteer.   If this is not possible, special arrangements can be made through the Executive Director.
Thank you for all you do!
Betty Palmer, Executive Director

WHO WE ARE: 
The Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter is a private, non-profit organization governed by a volunteer Board of Directors.  The majority of funds to operate the Shelter are self-raised through private contributions, grants and fundraising events.  We also receive some federal, state, and municipal funding, and we are United Way agency.  We are a program shelter, offering a variety of services in areas such as housing assistance, rent assistance, drug abuse treatment, and career development.  
OUR MISSION:
Our mission at Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter is:
“To End Homelessness, One Person, One Family, One Child at a Time.”
 
OUR HISTORY:
Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter (MMHS) was founded by the Interfaith Council as a grassroots effort in the 1980s, made up of a small group of people who wanted to respond to the growing homeless population.  Originally named the Mid-Maine Interfaith Shelter, the organization was incorporated in 1986 and received its tax-exempt status under section 501(c) (3) of the Internal Revenue Code in 1990. 
Initially managed entirely by volunteers, the shelter opened its doors on Thanksgiving Day of 1990 at the Notre Dame Church on Silver Street.   A year later the shelter trtansitioned to 28 Ticonic Street in Waterville.  Renovations In the mid-1990s expanded the shelter so that it could serve families in a separate area.  The Ticonic Street shelter had 18 beds and two cribs and served up to six single men, five single women, and 2-4 families depending on the size of the family.  Paid staff supervised guests overnight and was supplemented by volunteers, who remain a vital part of our organization.
On October 8, 2012 the shelter moved from the Ticonic Street location into an 8000 ft.2 modern facility at 19 Colby Street, Waterville.  Through the tireless efforts of the Capital Campaign Committee, the Board of Directors, the community and countless volunteers, 2.7 million dollars were raised and we are debt free!  Our new facility has 48 beds, cribs and toddler beds and numerous floor maters that provide for single individuals as well as families.  There is a full industrial kitchen, a large community room, as well as outside recreational areas for adults and children.  The new building includes resource rooms for the use of both the community and the shelter guests.
Our newest program, Youth Empowerment Supports (YES), is off to a productive start with the reconstruction of the second floor of the shelter’s new facility, which now includes (2) one bedroom apartments, (4) efficiency apartments and (6) single rooms with private bathrooms and a common dining and living area separate from the downstairs facility.  These apartments will be offered to youths between the ages of 18 and 24.  Maine State Housing provided $1 million in support, matching the funds raised locally to help create the affordable housing portion of the program.  Guests in our Youth Empowerment Supports program are already sharing what a tremendous help the program has been.
“[MMHS] has given me a stable place to live with a lot of support I didn’t have before and I am extremely thankful for that. [The] staff at MMHS has helped me find the motivation I once recently lost.” -Guest in (YES) Program
The Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter partners with 17 agencies to provide the most effective life management plan for each person and family.
SHELTER MISSION AND HISTORY



SHELTER MISSION: OUR PROGRAMS

Emergency Shelter: We are open 365 days a year, from 4:30 PM to 7:45 AM.  A large volunteer base and a small paid staff oversee operation during the evening and overnight hours.  Two meals are served daily (breakfast and dinner) and if needed, guest can take a lunch to go.  Laundry and shower facilities, linens and towels, and toiletries are provided.  In addition to offering a safe place to stay, case management services are also available.  Volunteers supplement paid staff in both a direct and an indirect services capacity.
Day Shelter: We provide a place for individuals and families with special circumstances to stay between the hours of 7:45 AM and 4:30 PM in our day shelter.  Also, during the winter months and in times of extreme inclement weather, guests are given the option to stay in the shelter during the day for their safety and comfort.  The Day Shelter helps to meet multiple needs of our guest and gives them better access to all of our programs.
This year we have seen a dramatic expansion in shelter programming to assist families and singles with being stably housed as well as increasing incomes, education, and careers. Below is a review of our in-house programming. 
Emergency Shelter Homeless Assistance Program (ESHAP) is our primary program to assist guests with attaining housing subsidies, finding apartments, and maintaining housing. The program is operated and maintained by our programming department including, a 35 hour and a 25 hour Navigator positions. Our Housing Navigators meet with guests after they move out of the shelter to ensure housing stability. This year we have provided ESHAP services which include in and out of shelter supports to 202 people with a success rate of 95% housed for at least a full year.
Rent Smart is a renter’s education program, developed at the University of Wisconsin to assist students with increasing their ability to maintain housing stability and to become good tenants and neighbors. The class is taught at the Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter by our Housing Navigators and Case Managers. This year we have expanded Rent Smart to include instruction in money management. We believe Rent Smart is an integral part of our guests’ success.
Targeted Homeless Case Management is a Maine Care funded service offered at our shelter in order to provide assistance to our guests in attaining necessary community services. Some examples of the services coordinated by our Case Managers are Maine Care, TANF, Primary Medical Care, Vocational Rehabilitation, Mental Health Services, Children’s Services, Adult Education, Substance Abuse Treatment and Support, Transportation Services, Youth Supports, as well as many others. THCM services have been delivered to nearly 300 guests in 2016 by two 35 hour a week and two 20 hour a week Case managers.




New in 2016 and 2017


Building Family Futures is a homeless prevention pilot program funded by Maine State Housing. 10 families in jeopardy of losing their housing applied for and were selected to participate in programming including our Rent Smart education and Financial Skills Training as well as agreeing to Navigation Services. Our Navigators work with the families to increase their housing stability, income, and housing supports. Outcomes for this program will be available at the end of 2017.
Pathways To Opportunity (PTO) is a program focusing on assisting homeless youth with attaining their housing, education, and career goals through a partnership with Good Will Hinckley (KVCC) and the Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter. The program utilizes an Education Navigator from GWH as well as a Youth Navigator for the Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter to focus on assisting young adults 18 through 24 with increasing their marketability by attaining technical training in our local tertiary schools. We have started 2017 with 5 participants and expect the program to grow rapidly.
Youth Empowerment Supports (YES) is the program being offered to homeless youth housed on our second floor. We now have the capacity to house 12 youth permanently. This provides us with the unique opportunity to have a positive impact on the homeless youth in our community. We plan to offer our new guests much of the successful above described programming as well as YES specific opportunities. Some of these opportunities will include Case Management, Youth Navigation, Pathways to Opportunity and Rent Smart. In addition, space has been included on the second floor to operate a Prevocational Retail Sales Program. The new, yet to be named store will offer opportunities for our guests to gain valuable retail, customer service, financial, inventory, marketing experience, and provide a method of distributing donations to our Youth and Shelter guests. We also plan to incorporate a Young Adult Committee comprised of our guests to manage second floor policies and issues as well as to get involved in the community.




 
Cleaning and Building Maintenance
Even though basic housekeeping duties are provided by our guests themselves, there is always light cleaning and maintenance to be done such as:

Organizing closets
Cleaning under furniture and appliances
Painting Walls

Emergency Food/Essential Pantry, Sorting Donations and Hospitality
Running and serving at the Food Bank 
Hospitality, packing toiletries and linens , greeting guests.
Sorting Donations

Nutrition and Meals:
Our guests are served breakfast at 6:45 AM and dinner at 6:00 PM daily.  We strive to create good tasting and nutritious meals.  

Cooking well-rounded meals from pantry
Teaching cooking skills to guests
Bringing in home made meals
Designing meal plans for guests to prepare from pantry and freezer stock.

Child Care and Enrichment:
These volunteers provide safe supervision to children while their parents have the opportunity to take advantage of valuable workshops and classes.

Outdoor play
Special activities
Reading
Teaching Skills and Tutoring

Moving and Furniture Pick-Up
Moving teams of 3-4 people assist our guests in moving out of the shelter.  Each move usually takes 2-4 hours.  Guests who can volunteer trucks and trailers but are not necessary for any individual to join the moving team

Special Events and Special Projects
The shelter frequently sponsors community events such as yard sales or fund raiser or social celebrations for which we need help.  Help is always appreciated for building or equipment repairs, seasonal yard cleaning etc.  

Office 
· Answering the telephone 
· Taking messages
· Greeting visitors and guests
· Filling out information forms
· Accepting donations




.
OUR VOLUNTEERS ARE IMPORTANT TO US

Volunteers are essential and valued for the skills and abilities they bring to the Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter.  Volunteers are relied upon to help the staff in the daily functioning of the MMHS.  Volunteers add that extra special touch to the shelter by bringing and sharing their skills and talent with us.  All people who wish to volunteer at the MMHS are appreciated and will receive orientation and training before they begin to actively volunteer.

WHAT QUALITIES MAKE A GOOD VOLUNTEER?

· Experience with people from all walks of life
· Good communication skills
· Ability to maintain confidentiality
· Commitment to working as a team member
· Maintaining a positive and professional attitude
(YOU help represent MMHS!)
· Sensitivity and empathy towards our guests and staff
· A humble attitude and willingness to learn and grow with our team!

WHAT CAN VOLUNTEERS DO?

There are many different ways volunteers can help out at the shelter.  If you can’t find something in this booklet, ask!  We love learning new ways to serve our guests and volunteers.

Day Shelter
During the cold winter months when Day Shelter is offered, volunteers support staff to ensure guests will not be required to leave the premises during the day.  Volunteers guide guests with housekeeping lunch preparation and model good community habits. They work with shelter guests in a manner that helps our guests know that they are interested in them as people, that they care about them, and that they respect their right to privacy.
Evening and Overnight Staff Support
Dinner clean-up
Homework/bedtime help
Light Cleaning

VOLUNTEER ROLES
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PEOPLES AND FAMILIES EXPERIENCING HOMELESSNESS WOULD STAY HOMELESS MUCH LONGER.
As a non-profit, the work we do is limited to the funds we receive federally and donations from the community and other organizations.  Our small staff serves over a hundred guests each month.  We would not be able to do this, and move ahead with programs, facilities and services, if it were not for our volunteers.  We need YOU!
FUNDRAISING EVENTS AND PROJECTS COULD NOT BE FACILIATED
WHAT WOULD HAPPEN IN A WEEK WITHOUT VOLUNTEERS?
We rely heavily on volunteers to help staff the front office, where all calls come in, from donors and board members, to the most important call: People and families experiencing homelessness who need shelter.
Staff is generally needed at the shelter all days of the week.  It can be difficult without the help of volunteers, to organize events, and get word out to the community.  These fundraising and awareness events are so important!  Without donors big and small, our facility would not be able to offer as many services and serve as many as it does today.
CALLS WOULD GO UNANSWERED
THE FOOD PANTRY COULD NOT SERVE AS MANY PEOPLE.
Volunteers coordinate food deliveries, and run and keep the shelter’s food pantry stocked, so that the community gets the nutrition they need week by week.  When volunteers run the food pantry, staff can focus on running the shelter and housing guests.

VOLUNTEER SUCCESS STORIES
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Volunteers representing Huhtamaki
volunteered at the homeless shelter this May, in order to build an outside storage shelter for lawn and playground maintenance.  This group worked two whole days to complete the project.  In addition to building the new storage shelter, Huhtamaki volunteers also assisted inside the shelter with cleaning and organizing, and planted new grass seed to restore the lawns around the building.

CURRENT EVENTS
VOLUNTEERS IN THE COMMUNITY

[image: ][image: ][image: ]
REM Community Award 2016
We are delighted to honor Brian Watson and David Libby at this year’s REM Community Awards Ceremony.  Both of our selected recipients have given of themselves selflessly to better their community in many different ways.  It is our pleasure and desire to thank them for what they have done for not only the Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter but, what they have each done for our community.
Brian Watson is unfailingly friendly, amazingly conscientious, thoughtful, bright, knowledgeable, and extremely conscientious. Any job that Brian undertakes will be done thoroughly and well. It has always been a pleasure to work with him (though truth be told, Brian usually and willingly takes on most of work himself!).  Brian was instrumental in the development of the 2nd floor project – YES Youth Empowerment Supports.  His leadership and guidance kept the project moving along in the right direction, completed the project under budget and before the deadline.  Brian’s tireless work made it possible that in March we were able to begin moving youth and young adults into this permanent supported housing for young adults 18 to 24.  Currently as manager of the Cianbro Institute, Brian is responsible for leading the companies’ workforce development efforts.  Brian is actively involved in his community as a member of his church council and sits on the Board of Directors for the Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter. He also was appointed by Maine’s Governor to serve on the Maine Apprenticeship Council and participates in an advisory capacity to several technical high schools and school boards. He and his wife Andrea celebrated their 32nd wedding anniversary last summer and have 2 children.
___
David Libby is a very hard worker that cares about other people more than himself.  David retired from Huhtamaki after over 45 years.  He was recognized for his dedication on multiple occasions.  Currently in “retirement” he fills his days helping others.  David uses his wood working talents to make many projects to donate to local non-profits to help in their fundraising efforts, volunteers by being the go to guy when small repairs are needed and has made many woodworking projects to donate to local non-profits to help in their fundraising efforts.  Organizations like Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter, Hospice, the Muskie Center, United Way of Mid-Maine are just a few of the organizations that benefit from his time and talent.  This is above and beyond the many projects that he has donated to fundraisers held at work to help fellow workers out with a sickness.  David has coffee every morning with an older gentleman who he considers a second father and helps him out with a lot of projects around the house.  David’s heart is BIG and we appreciate all that he has done for the Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter as a volunteer.  David was married to Susan for over 30 years.  He has two sons, Lance and Ramen and two grandchildren, Ava and Lydia.


VOLUNTEER SUCCESS STORIES

DRESS CODE
EXAMPLES OF UNACCEPTABLE ATTIRE

· Tank tops, halter tops with spaghetti straps.
· Shirts or pants which reveal part of your undergarments.
· T-shirts with references to sex, drugs, and any controversial topics which may be distracting from shelter work (i.e. the Confederate Flag, political stances etc.)
· Midriff length tops
· Short shorts
· Pants must be worn at waist height and/or with a belt if loose fitting
· Leggings or tights without appropriate legwear
· Provocative attire
· Off-the-shoulder tops
· Clothing that reveals cleavage, your back, chest, stomach or underwear
· Torn, dirty, frayed or foul smelling clothing






We highly discourage volunteers from wearing flip-flops or open-toed shoes and require that all workers in the shelter kitchen to wear sneakers or other close-toed shoes with adequate traction for working in potentially wet and/or slippery conditions.


Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter respects and honors our staff members and volunteers, and appreciates their professionalism as reflected through their actions as well as their appearance.  Professional dress is defined as clothes that are clean, neat, modest, comfortable, and that nurture a safe environment.  We also ask that you avoid wearing heavily scented products to create a safe environment for those with allergies, skin sensitivities and breathing problems.




STAYING HEALTHY
The Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter assists people and families from all walks of life.  Homeless peoples are often exposed to the elements, poor living conditions and communal living, and therefore are often vulnerable to illness.  Working at the shelter may increase your exposure to illnesses and disease such as the flu, stomach viruses, bed bugs and lice.  We work hard to ensure that our guests, staff and volunteers are protected from illness and disease.  Here are some things you can do to protect yourself and others when working at the Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter.
WASH HANDS FREQUENTLY
Door-handles, shared keyboards, telephones, pens, guest items, there are many surfaces our hands come into contact with at the shelter.  The easiest way to protect yourself is to wash your hands frequently.  Always remember to wash hands with warm water and soap before eating and after using the restroom.
COUGH INTO ARM OR TISSUE (NOT BARE HANDS!)
If you need to cough or sneeze, do so into a tissue or the crook of your arm.  Coughing into your hands increases the chance of spreading illness, (even if you wash them immediately after.)
GERM COMMONLY FOUND ON HANDS:

Hepatitis A:
Causes jaundice and diarrhea.
Stapholococcus:
Cause zits, boils, severe staph infections.
Streptococci:
Causes strep throat.
Streptococcus Pnemoniae: Causes pneumonia.
Haemophilis:
Causes pink-eye (Highly contagious)



TAKE BREAKS FREQUENTLY
Take breaks from sitting or repetitive movements to protect yourself from muscle cramps, aches and pains.  Doing stretches also helps.
DRINK WATER FREQUENTLY
Be sure to drink plenty of water while working and volunteering, especially if you are moving often or are working outside in the sun.  You can get dehydrated even if you are not hot or sweating!
SYMPTOMS OF DEHYDRATION

Muscle Cramps
Dizziness
Headache
Constipation
Dark Orange Urine
Irritability & Confusion

STAY HOME IF YOU ARE FEELING ILL
A healthy workforce is essential to keeping the shelter running smoothly.  When a sick staff or volunteer comes in, the risk of other staff, volunteers and guests getting sick is much greater.  Please, stay home if you are sick, and return when you are feeling well.





BED BUGS & HEAD LICE
HAVE NO FEAR!
With carefully followed rules and procedures, our shelter has been bed bug free since its opening.  However, if issues are to arise while you are volunteering here, there are simple steps you can take to prevent and treat these pesky creatures.
BED BUGS
What are bed bugs?
How could it affect me?

Bed bugs are small insects that feed on the blood of mammals. They can live anywhere, from cracks in furniture, in any textile such as couch cushions, stored blankets, the carpet etc.  They are active at night, and will bite exposed skin while a person is sleeping.  The bite is painless, but can result in a small rash which can be treated with any antihistamine.  A bed bug bite can cause itchiness and swelling around the bite area.

How can we prevent bed bugs at the shelter?

New guests must be given new clothes, and a shower, so that their clothes can be cleaned.  No additional blankets, pillows or unwashed clothing may enter the shelter.  Guests are given shelter blankets and pillows that have been washed and are bed bug and head lice free.

Reduction of clutter reduces the places that bed bugs can breed and thrive.  Guests should not store items on the floor, and spaces should be kept dust and clutter free.  Eliminate any potential bed bug hiding places, such as peeling paint and wallpaper, holes and crevices behind appliances, and underneath furniture.

If a guest complains about being bitten at night, or suspects bed bugs, RESPOND.  Report the incident, so that a proper inspection can be done, and the problem (if any) can be dealt with swiftly.
HEAD LICE
What are head lice?
How could it affect me?

Head lice are insects parasites found on human heads.  They can cause a tickling sensation or a sensation of movement on the scalp, and can induce scratching.  Head lice may cause small sores on the head.  Head lice outbreaks are caused when the insect arrives on clothing, in suit cases, on from the head of an infected person, etc.  The insect has been found in movie theaters, restaurants, hotels, an affected person can bring head lice anywhere.  Getting or having head lice does not mean a person is dirty, or that the person does not wash regularly.

How can we prevent head lice at the shelter?

When a person is found to have head lice in the shelter, a few things must happen.  Each guest, staff and volunteer at the shelter must be inspected for head lice.  If the person is infected, they must use special shampoo and topical medicine to wash away and kill the remaining head lice.  Clothing, sheets and rooms must all be washed, even for persons without head lice.  A doctor should be consulted before administering head lice medication to young children and infants.

Head lice can be prevented by not sharing combs, brushes, hats and hair accessories between guests and staff.  Head to head contact should be avoided.  Children especially should be watched for this kind of behavior.



FOOD PREPARATION SAFETY
Salmonella
E. coli
Hepatitis A
Norovirus

These are all examples of bacterial infections and viruses a person can get from food that was not prepared properly.  Some of these infections can potentially be fatal given the right conditions.  At Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter, we wish to protect our guests, their children, volunteers and staff from foodborne illness.  Here are some guidelines you should follow when preparing food for the shelter, whether at home or in our kitchens.
· Always wash hands with warm water and soap before handling food.

· Wash between activities and after using the bathroom.

· Don’t handle food if you are sick with a contagious illness.

· Any outdated, spoiled or questionable food should be discarded in a sealed bag and placed in the dumpster.

· Thaw food by leaving in the fridge or by using the microwave.

· Surfaces that come into contact with raw meats should be thoroughly washed and disinfected with a bleach solution.

· All meats should be cooked thoroughly.

· Serving utensils must be used when serving all foods; guests should not be allowed to use their hands to serve themselves.

· Leftover foods should be sealed, dated and labeled, and stored in the fridge or freezer promptly; do not allow cooling before storing.

· All sharp knives are kept in a locked area.  Knives should be hand washed and returned to the locked area immediately after use, not left in dishwasher.  Please consult with the staff on duty if a sharp knife is needed.



THE IMPORTANCE OF CONFIDENTIALITY

Imagine your
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SHARED WITH THE WORLD.



THE IMPORTANCE OF CONFIDENTIALITY
Maintaining confidentiality is essential for
the safety and well-being of our guests.
                             
Why is confidentiality so important?

Maintaining confidentiality means protecting the identity, location, mental and physical health status and other situations from the general public, or protecting guests from those who could use the information to inflict harm on the person whose information was breached.  Breaches in confidentiality hurt the reputation of Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter.

Why is confidentiality important to guests?

Confidentiality means peace of mind for guests during a very stressful chapter in their lives.  Proper confidentiality protocol protects guests in many ways.  Certain information such as mental and physical health conditions, drug and alcohol addictions, income or federal and state assistance, sexual orientation and other information accessed by the wrong people can affect:

· A person’s ability to find employment and housing
· A person’s standing within their community
· A person’s access to aid
· A person’s safety and well-being while at the shelter
· A child’s relationship with peers at school
· A person’s faith in Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter to respect their privacy and protect their personal information.


Over 60% of the women who come to the shelter have experienced and/or are fleeing from some form of domestic abuse or sexual abuse.


It is of paramount importance that guests are protected from harassment or those that wish to cause them harm.  You should never disclose the identity or location of a guest or former guest to anyone who is not staff or who has not proven that they are authorized to have access to guest information.

 




HOW TO PROTECT CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION[image: C:\Users\danaeshurn\Desktop\636614.png]

Identify the person requesting the information:

Always make sure that a person asking for confidential information is authorized to receive the information.  Family and friends of guests are not authorized to know if family members are in the shelter.  If not certain, ASK.  Be aware of the behaviors and mannerisms of the person requesting information.  Are they nervous or agitated?  Are they claiming to be an official, or someone else who you believe they are not?  Never doubt the extreme (and sometimes illegal) lengths that a person will go to, to find who they are looking for.

Be constantly aware of your surroundings:

The walls are thin and people are by nature, curious.  Be sure when you are discussing client or guest information, that you are out of earshot of those who could eavesdrop.  This may mean taking your conversation elsewhere.  If you have client information on a sheet, flip the sheet over so that passersby do not see any information on the guest or client.

Never use descriptive language which could identify a person in the shelter:

This includes combinations of race, scars, facial features, clothing, the kind of car they drive, occupation etc.

Guest information and guest events in the shelter NEVER belongs on social media.  This includes but is not limited to:
· Facebook
· Twitter
· Tumblr
· Instagram


THE IMPORTANCE OF CONFIDENTIALITY


HOW IS CONFIDENTIALITY BROKEN?

Confidentiality is violated when:

· A guest overhears a conversation between staff and/or volunteers about another guest.

· A conversation about a current or previous guests is overheard at Walmart, or other public place.

· A man delivering mail sees the name of a guest in the shelter on a piece of paper in the office.

· A picture of a guest ends up on Facebook, in the background of a work selfie.

· An email regarding a guest or client is sent to the wrong person.

· An office person confirms that a guest is in the shelter, without confirming that the asker is authorized to receive guest information.

· Sharing donor information or donation amounts without donor’s expressed permission.

· Medicines stored in the med cabinet are put into the wrong guest’s box, for the guest to discover.

CAN YOU THINK OF OTHER WAYS CONFIDENTIALITY IS BROKEN?            

GIFT-GIVING AND BOUNDARIES
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Setting boundaries allows us a safe environment for our work.
Setting boundaries while volunteering is important for many reasons.  When we set appropriate work boundaries, we protect ourselves from potential harassment, allegations of harassment, uneven power dynamics, even illness.
Won’t guests feel hurt by us distancing ourselves from them?
There are many ways to express that you care for the well-being of the guests and that you value and respect them as people, without disclosing personal information or engaging in physical contact.
Be friendly.  Ask how their day went, be a listening ear to anything they would like to share with you.  Make frequent eye contact to show that you are engaged in their conversation.
Don’t talk about your personal life, even if they are not shelter related.  Do not disclose to guests, where you live.  It is alright to say “I am married and have two kids.”  It is not alright to say “I’m so annoyed with my husband right now, he had four beers and didn’t do the dishes last night.”  Home life discussion should be avoided in the shelter, unless it is simply polite conversation.  We want guests to be in an environment where they can focus on their own challenges, and solve ways to overcome them, rather than being bogged down by someone else’s problems, or used as a sounding board for a staff or volunteer’s frustrations.
Gently redirect the behavior of children and adults.  There may be friendly guests, guests with mental disabilities and children who want to hug or kiss you in a non-sexual manner.  In these instances, if it is a young child, accept the gesture but redirect their affections elsewhere.  If it is an adult, gently explain, why the behavior cannot occur, and ask that it does not occur again.
Know yourself, and your own comfort level.  If a situation or person in the shelter is too much for you to handle, do not hesitate to talk to someone about it.  The Shelter Manager, Program Director and Executive Director are better equipped to deal with high stress, high emotion situations.  If boundaries continue to be crossed, by a guest, volunteer or staff, let the appropriate staff know.
Giving gifts to those in need can feel wonderful.
The work you will do while volunteering at Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter changes the lives of the many guests who come through our doors.  Some guests will share stories of their hardships and successes with trusted volunteers.  These stories can provoke powerful feelings.  Some stories may move you more than others, and it may be tempting to give special gifts to your favorite guest or guest’s child.  We ask that you do not do this.
When guests see one person receive “special treatment,” it can sadden, anger, or discourage them.  A child may wonder: Why does volunteer John like that little boy more than me?  Adults may feel that they are being treated unfairly.  Even the person receiving the gift may feel uncomfortable accepting it, as they may feel it means they owe the gift-giver a favor, creating a power imbalance that can be harmful to the well-being of guests.  We ask that if you would like to give a gift to a particular guest that it is under the name of the shelter, and not directly from you.  This protects both you and the guest from any judgement and allows you to still help the guest.
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In general, the staff person on duty will be responsible for determining whether the fire, police, or rescue should be contacted in the event of an emergency.  If the emergency involves the only staff person available, volunteers my contact back up by dialing the Executive Director at 313-3787.
Fire:  In the event of a fire, always exit the building via the front doors (if not blocked by fire) and proceed to back of the playground.  DO NOT stay to search for things, or other people.  Exit immediately and do not reenter the building until rescue personnel have deemed it safe to reenter.
Power outage: In the event of a power outage, the shelter is equipped with emergency backup lights.  Flashlights may be dispersed to guests.  CANDLES ARE NEVER TO BE LIT DUE TO FIRE RISK.
HARASSMENT
As part of our commitment to providing a safe and comfortable environment, Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter WILL NOT TOLERATE any form of unlawful harassment of employees, volunteers, or guests.
Harassment includes:
· unwelcomed sexual advances 
· requests for sexual favors
· verbal or physical conduct of a sexual nature by members of the opposite and same gender
· harassment based on sexual orientation
· Name calling of any nature.
· Slapping, hitting, punching, kicking or any form of physical altercation.



POLICIES & PROCEDURES


DISCIPLINARY ACTION
Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter will make every effort to resolve volunteer and performance problems.  If resolution does not occur, the volunteer will be dismissed.  The following guidelines are used as standard disciplinary actions.
1. Oral Warning: A discussion between the volunteer and volunteer coordinator or equivalent regarding the issue with an emphasis on corrective behavior and moving forward course of action.
2. Written Warning:  This now becomes a formal documentation of the first discussion regarding the current offense.  A written warning includes expected behavior, corrective action, and the consequences of continued violations.
3. Discharge:  The most serious action imposed when behavior is either chronic or a serious violation of MMHS policy and/or procedure.

[image: children[1]]CHILD CARE PROCEDURES

Working with children at the shelter can be a fun and rewarding experience, and is appreciated by both the children and the parents.  For the safety of the children, we ask that you follow the below protocol
when interacting with the children of shelter guests:






INTRODUCTIONS

· Introduce yourself to the parents and the children.  Ensure that the parent gives you expressed permission to interact with their child(ren).
· Ask if there are any special instructions, allergies, and if they have left diapers for changing.
BATHROOM

· When children need to use the restroom, do not go in the restroom with the child.  Wait outside the door.
· Make sure the children all wash their hands after using the restroom.
SNACK TIME

· Make sure the children all wash their hands before eating.
· All drinks and snack must be eaten at the table.  There are small items, fruit, raisins, crackers etc. that can be brought out for the children.
PLAY
· Children are to stay on the family side and cannot play in the halls or bedrooms.
· Television can only be on at certain times (9:30-11:00AM, 1:30-3:30PM).  We prefer that when volunteers are available to play with children that the T.V. stays off.
· There are other play items locked in the closets near the couches. These items are reserved for monitored play time with the volunteers.  A staff member can unlock it for you to retrieve things.  
· All activities should be cleaned up after use.  Scissors, glue sticks, stickers, permanent markers and other potentially hazardous or damaging items should never be left out unlocked without direct supervision from a volunteer or staff member.
· You may bring in activities from home to do with the children, just run the activity by staff first.

DISCIPLINE

· The use of force is never acceptable when dealing with the children.  If you are unable to control them for some reason, seek the help of the staff or ask that they get the parent.  Discipline is left first to the parent, and then to staff when appropriate.

RULES FOR FAMILIES

This reviews the responsibilities of parents to their children while staying at the shelter, as well as appropriate conduct with children by parents, staff and volunteers.

· Parents are responsible for supervising their children at all times – children are not allowed to run free in the shelter.  Children must be within sight or sound of a parent and a parent must be able to intervene when needed.
· At least one parent must be with their children while their children are at the dinner table.
· Parents are responsible for cleaning up after their children at the dinner table and/or cleaning up the high chair.  Parents are responsible for picking up their children’s toys, books, and clothing each evening.
· Children under ten years of age are to be settled down and in bed by 8 PM.
· Dirty diapers are to be wrapped up in a plastic bag prior to being disposed of in a unit trash can.
· Parents are responsible for meeting the health, education and psychosocial needs of their children.  Through care plan processes, the shelter may provide support by advocating, referring and consulting for services to assist the parent in meeting a child’s needs.
· Actions of practices that may be detrimental to the welfare of children or that are potentially harmful to children are strictly prohibited.   Such actions are defined by Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter include but are not limited to the following:
· Corporal punishment which means actions against a child including but not limited to: slapping, hitting, shaking, shoving spanking, pinching, twisting, kicking, biting, ear pulling or ear twisting.
· Forcing a child to taste or eat spicy, bitter or otherwise distasteful products for the purpose of discipline. 
· Requiring or forcing a child to take an uncomfortable such as squatting or kneeling for long periods of time.
· Use of a stick, belt, or other instrument when disciplining a child.
· Withholding food or drink such as daily meals and water.
· Name calling
· Shaming or embarrassing
· Unusual confinement
· Rough handling and other forms of aggressive contact.
· Parents must thoroughly wash the hands of all infants and toddlers before all feedings and after diaper changes.
· Formula must be temperature tested prior to feeding.
· Parents must hold non-ambulatory (unable to walk) infants in their arms for bottle feeding.
· If breast milk or formula is to be warmed, bottles must be places in a pan of hot (not boiling) water for no longer than 5 minutes, after which the bottle must be shaken well and the milk temperature tested before feeding.  Bottles of formula or breast milk should never be heated in the microwave.
· Children and infants must sleep by themselves.  No parents sleeping with children.  One child per bed/crib.
· Infants must be placed on their backs for sleeping, unless contradicted by a physician.  Placing children on their abdomens for sleeping must be avoided, unless specifically instructed by the child’s physician to do so.  Sleeping infants must be checked at least every 30 minutes.

 VOLUNTEER APPLICATION FORM (V1)


	Name of Applicant
	Last ________________________  First __________________________  MI ____   Date: ______/______/______ 

	Mailing Address
	
Address: ____________________________________________________________________________ 

City/Town:________________________________   State:___________   Zip:_____________

	Email
	
________________________________________________________________

	Personal Phone
	___________-___________-______________

	Work Phone
	__________-____________-______________

	Driver’s License #
	__________________________________

	Social Security
	___________ - _________- ____________

	Date of Birth
	_______/______/__________

	How did you hear about the shelter?
	_____________________________________________________________________________________

	
Have you ever worked for the shelter before?


	YES / NO        If  yes, when? ___________________________________________________________

	Is volunteer work required for school credit, ASPIRE, or other program?

	YES / NO          If  yes, please list school or program and  number of hours  needed: _____________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________

	
Emergency Contact #

	
_______-______-_________  Name & Relationship___________________________________________

	Reference 1


	
Name: ________________________________________       Phone:   ______-_______-_____________

Address:   ____________________________________________________________________________

	Reference 2

	
Name: _________________________________________      Phone:  _______-_______-____________

Address:  ____________________________________________________________________________

	Reference 3

	
Name: ________________________________________        Phone:   _______-_______-____________

Address: _____________________________________________________________________________
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	MID-MAINE HOMELESS SHELTER



VOLUNTEER APPLICATION FORM (V2)
SPECIAL SKILLS

Do you have any higher education, or special skills that you believe would be an additional benefit to the shelter?  Please list below:

	Higher Education (University, Community College, Technical or Vocational School)



School: _________________________________________________ Degree ___________________________________
School: _________________________________________________ Degree ___________________________________
School: _________________________________________________ Degree ___________________________________
	Licenses, Certifications and Training (CPR, AED, CNS, etc.)



Certification ___________________________________________________ Expiration __________________________
Certification ___________________________________________________ Expiration __________________________
Certification __________________________________________________ Expiration ___________________________
Certification ___________________________________________________ Expiration __________________________
Certification ___________________________________________________ Expiration __________________________
	Any additional skills and work experience that you would like to share with us.


 ________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
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	MID-MAINE HOMELESS SHELTER


VOLUNTEER STATEMENT OF CONFIDENTIALITY FORM (V3)
Confidentiality: Success with housing and other programs at Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter depends to a substantial extent upon the degree of confidentiality that is in place.  For some, coming to a shelter can be a very frightening experience, especially when guests might be concerned that their friends or neighbors would find out that they are here.  It is essential that everyone affiliated with the shelter have a commitment to confidentiality.  This involves respecting each guest’s right to privacy and creating a level of trust so each guest may receive effective services through open discussions and dialogue.  The policy of confidentiality, set forth below, will be adhered to at all times:
1) DO NOT disclose with anyone the presence, name or other identifiable details of a guest unless it is necessary for the purpose of providing services.  This includes family members, friends or other agencies.  See (4) below.

2) DO NOT discuss a guest’s situation with non-staff members; this includes telephone calls or messages from friends or family members of guests.  Be especially careful about discussing a guest or his or her situation openly.

3) DO NOT leave telephone messages or notes regarding guest phone call lying around in an open area.  All messages should be delivered as soon as possible or held in strict confidence in the log book.

4) DO NOT release information about a guest to outside agencies or others without release forms being signed and without verification of the callers and their need to know information.

5) DO NOT use your cell phone in the presence of guests nor lend your cell phone to a guest to use.  If you must take a cell phone call, please take it out in the entrance way or in an area away from guests.

6) DO NOT take any pictures of guests, or pictures which might have guests or guest information in the background.

7) DO REPORT immediately to staff if a guest reveals that he/she will hurt him/herself or another individual.

8) DO BE AWARE of your surroundings when discussing a guest or using a guest’s name.  Keep all guest records and/or documentation properly secured.

9) DO handle inquiries from outsiders regarding co-workers and/or past employees in the appropriate manner, referring inquiries including verification of employment to the shelter manager or other supervisory staff member.  

Acknowledgement
I understand and hereby agree to hold all information obtained in the course of my employment or service with the Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter in the strictest confidence.  My signature below indicates that I respect the privacy of guests, the shelter and its employees and that I will not inappropriately discuss or disclose any information regarding guest cases with which I have been involved and/or have access to.  I will further abide by the confidentiality requirements set forth herein.   I agree to deliver promptly to the Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter at the termination of my employment/service or any other time at Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter’s request, without retaining any copies, all documents and other materials in my possession relating directly or indirectly to any confidential information. 

   ___________________________________________________________               _____________________
Signature									 Date
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	MID-MAINE HOMELESS SHELTER


VOLUNTEER AGREEMENT & RELEASE FROM LIABILITY FORM (V4)· In signing this form: I understand and agree to the following terms and conditions related to volunteering my time and services to the Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter.

· I recognize that, as a volunteer, I represent the above organization to the public.  I accept responsibility for this status and will conduct myself in a professional manner.  I will be clean and sober when conducting business as a representative of this organization.


· I will not participate in and will report any and all instances of any sort of harassment, exploitation, and/or intimidation.  I will work to maintain an atmosphere of physical and emotional safety for everyone associated with organization: (employees, volunteers, clients and visitors.)

· I agree to maintain the confidentiality of all volunteers, clients and donors about whom I have personal and identifying information.  Please initial here __________
· 
· I agree to honor the commitment length and frequency of service that I make to the organization.  I agree to provide as much advance notice as is possible in the event that I will be absent from my volunteer shift.  I agree to update my personal information and emergency information as changes occur.   Please initial here __________

· I am aware that as a volunteer I expose myself to potential hazards which include but are not limited to: kitchen accidents, cuts, burns, back injury from lifting, car accidents, property damage or injury to others in a car accidents, falls, mugging, etc.  Potential hazards have been explained to me.  I am voluntarily participating in this service with the knowledge of the potential hazards involved and hereby agree to accept any and all risks of injury.  
 Please initial here __________
· I agree my assignees, heirs, distributes, guardians and other legal representatives will not make a claim against, or sue for injury or damage resulting from negligence or other acts, however so caused, by any employee, agent, or volunteer contractor of the organization as a result of my participation as volunteer.  I hereby release Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter from all actions, claims, or demands that I, my assignee, heirs, guardians and legal representatives now have or may hereafter have injury resulting from participations as a volunteer.  Please initial here __________

· If my volunteer service includes driving an automobile, I acknowledge that I have both a valid driver’s license and automobile liability insurance policy as required by state law.  I agree to maintain my license and insurance in good standing for my tenure as volunteer for the organization.  I am knowledgeable of and agree to abide by local and state traffic laws.  I agree not to drive while under the influence of alcohol and/or other intoxicating substances or medications which could impair my judgement.   Please initial here __________

I have read this agreement section and fully understand its contents.  I am aware that this is a release of liability and I sign it of my own free will.  I have also been given a copy of the Volunteer Training Manual and I understand and agree to abide by the responsibilities and expectation.							
_______________________________________________________________________________ Date ____________
(Volunteer Signature)

____________________________________________________________________________________
	(Witness Signature)


· 
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	MID-MAINE HOMELESS SHELTER


VOLUNTEER APPLICANT DISCLOSURE AFFIDAVIT FORM (V5)

Our agency screens prospective employees and volunteers to evaluate whether and applicant poses a risk of harm to the children and youth it serves.  Information obtained is not an automatic bar to employment or volunteer work but is considered in view of all relevant circumstances.  This disclosure is required to be completed by former employers in order for the application to be considered.  Any falsification, misinterpretation, or incompleteness in this disclosure alone is grounds for disqualification or termination of employment or volunteer work.
	Have you ever been convicted of, pleaded guilty to, pleaded no contest, or admitted in a court of law, to a crime?  
Circle one: (Y/N)

	Have you had any judgement ordered against you in a court of law, (whether by default or otherwise)? 
Circle one: (Y/N)

	Are any of your offenses related (if any) to the following? Circle all which apply and please explain on back of sheet:  · Drugs, 
· Prescription Drugs
· Alcohol  
· Rape
· Sexual assault


· Indecent exposure
·  Lewd behavior
·  Kidnapping, or Abduction
·  False imprisonment,
·  Incest







	Do any of your offenses involve minors, and if so, what was the offense?  Circle all which apply, and please explain on back of sheet:
· Providing obscene literature to a minor.
· Molestation of a child.
· Sexual exploitation of a minor.
· Sexual conduct with a minor.
· Assualt, battery or any other misdemeanor or offence involving a minor.
· Endangerment of a minor.
· Removing a child from a State in violation of a court order or law.


	Do you have any court ordered restrictions or limitations on contact with minors? 
Circle one: (Y/N)

	Have you ever had any license, certificate, or employment suspended or revoked or terminated in the last 10 years?
Circle one: (Y/N)

	Have you ever been forced to resign under threat of termination of employment or volunteer work?
Circle one: (Y/N)

	Have you ever been diagnosed as having, or been treated for any mental or emotional condition in the last 5 years?
Circle one: (Y/N)



If you answered “yes” to any questions, please explain in greater detail on the backside of this sheet.  By signing, you acknowledge that the above statements are true and complete to the best of your knowledge.
Applicant Name (Printed)	 _______________________________________________
Applicant Signature 		________________________________________________  Date: _________________
[image: ]

Background Verification Release Form (V6)
AGENCY INFORMATION
	Date

	Agency Name
Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter


	Contact Name
Betty Palmer, Executive Director

	Agency’s Main Phone Number
(207) 872-8280
	Agency’s Fax Number





APPLICANT INFORMATION:
	Applicant Full Name (Last, First, MI)

	Maiden or Other Name(s) Used

	Current Address

	City                                                                      State                                 Zip Code
	County



	Social Security Number                                      Date of Birth                                    Driver’s License #

_______  ---   ________   ---  ________         _____ /_____ /__________           ____________________________                                                       

	State Issued



	Position Applied For


	Gender   □   Male   □  Female      Race:  □  African American   □    American Indian   □    Anglo  □   Asian  □   Hispanic  □    Other



 I hereby authorize VERIFYI and or its Service Provider to request and receive any and all background information about or concerning me, including but not limited to my Criminal History, Social Security Number Trace including a consumer report under the Fair Credit Reporting Act, 15 U.S.C 1681, Driving Record, Employment History, Military Background, Civil Listings, Educational Background, Professional License from any Individual, Corporation, Partnership, Law Enforcement Agency, and other entities including my Present and Past Employers. 
The criminal history, as received from the reporting agencies, may include arrest and conviction data as well as plea bargains and deferred adjudications and delinquent conduct as committed as a juvenile. I understand that this information will be used, in part, to determine my eligibility for an employment/volunteer position with this organization. I also understand that as long as I remain an employee or volunteer here, the criminal history check may be repeated at any time. I understand that I will have an opportunity to review the criminal history as received by client/agency and a procedure is available for clarification, if I dispute the record as received. I also understand that the criminal history could contain information presumed to be expunged. 
I further release and discharge VERIFYI and their Service Provider and all of their Subsidiaries, Affiliates, Officers, Employees, Contract Personnel, or Associates, from any and all claims and liability arising out of any request for information or records pursuant to this authorization, procurement of an investigative consumer report and understand that it may contain information about my character, general reputation, personal characteristics, and mode of living, whichever are applicable. 
I understand that I have the right to make written request within a reasonable period of time to VeriFYI for additional information concerning the nature and scope of the investigation. I acknowledge that I have voluntarily provided the above information for employment/volunteer purposes, and I have carefully read and understand this authorization.
________________________________________________	_____________________________________________
Applicant’s Signature						Date

_____________________________________________________	__________________________________________________
Applicant’s Printed Name						Parent/Guardian Signature (if under 18 years of age)
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	MID-MAINE HOMELESS SHELTER


	

What types of volunteer duties would you like to assist Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter in? Please circle one or more and specify when necessary.
	VOLUNTEER AVAILABILITY FORM (V7)

· Office Work
· Child Care & Enrichment
· Planning & Preparing Meals    (Your kitchen)    (Our kitchen)
· Building Cleaning & Maintenance
· Moving Furniture
· Food & Essentials Pantry
· Evening or Overnight Staff Support
· Social Events  _________________________________________________
· Arts & Crafts  _________________________________________________
· Music _______________________________________________________
· Yard Sales
· Other _______________________________________________________


	
When will you be available?  Please circle all that apply.
	January
February
March
April
May
June
July
August
September
October
November
December
Mornings

____________________________

Evenings

____________________________

Overnights

____________________________

Monday
Tuesday
Wednesday
Thursday
Friday
Saturday
Sunday


	Will your service be one-time, every other week, or continuous for any specific duration of time?  Please specify CLEARLY.

	




	
	Will you be donating your truck or vehicle (to be driven by the owner) for moving furniture? 
Circle One: (Y/N)

	Did you review and understand your agreement to honor the commitment length and frequency of service that you make to the shelter?  Form (V3)
	Yes, I have read and signed form (V3) and agree to honor the commitment length and frequency of service I have made to the shelter in the dates of service specified above, to the best of my ability.

_______________________________________________     ______________
Signature                                                                                           Date
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	MID-MAINE HOMELESS SHELTER


VOLUNTEER HEALTH AND PERSONAL LIMITATIONS FORM (V8)
We want you to enjoy your time volunteering for the Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter, by ensuring that you are safe and comfortable.  Please list any allergies, physical limitations and situations in which you would be uncomfortable, or could pose a risk to your safety.

ALLERGIES (Food, medication, products etc.)

Allergy: ________________________________________ Severity: _____________________________
Allergy: ________________________________________ Severity: _____________________________
Allergy: ________________________________________ Severity: _____________________________
Allergy: ________________________________________ Severity: _____________________________

Do you carry an EpiPen (epinephrine) or similar medications?  Please specify (Do not specify personal meds, only medications which we would need to administer to you in an emergency):

Medication _________________________________ Use: _____________________________________

Medication _________________________________ Use: _____________________________________

Would you need assistance by staff in administering these medications in the event of an emergency?  
Circle one: (Y/N)

I give permission to staff at the Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter to administer emergency medications to myself, in an event in which I am unable to administer the medication myself or am unconscious and/or unable to communicate need for assistance.
__________________________________________________      _______________________
Signature								     Date

PHYSICAL LIMITATIONS (Disability, seizures, lifting, standing, etc.)






ANY SITUATION IN WHICH YOU WOULD BE UNCOMFORTABLE PERFORMING OR UNABLE TO PERFORM AS A VOLUNTEER:
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